
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 27 – Tuesday, 3rd September, 2019 

                                                                                                    Term 3 Week 7 

Planning Ahead…   
  Friday 6th September - Stage 2 Cricket Gala Day @ Auluba 
  Tuesday 10th September - Musicale 6-7.15pm School Hall 
  Wednesday 11th September - Interrelate Family Evening 
  Friday 13th September - Zone Athletics Carnival 
  Tuesday 17th September - Cupcake Day for Year 6 Farewell 

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Our apologies for any inconvenience last 
Friday with the Area Carnival being cancelled 
at the last minute due to flooding of the venue. 
The event has now been rescheduled for 
September 13th at the same venue. Notes 
regarding this are coming separately to 
students participating. 

NAPLAN letters to Parents will arrive at 
School in Week 9 (September 16th) We will 
distribute them as soon as they arrive. 

We have Legacy badges for sale at the 
School Office. Badges range from $2 dollars 
upwards. This is a cause I am happy to 
support. Children are most welcome to visit the 
Office to purchase should they wish. 

Our Year 3 and 4 students are spending a 
day at Auluba Oval on Friday participating in a 
day of Cricket skills, PDH and road safety. The 
day is run by Cricket experts and will be lots of 
fun for all. 

Our Year 4 students spent a halfday with 
the Turramurra High School mentors 
completing the products for their Powerful 
project. Some very interesting items were 
made with the Year 9 mentors.  

Year 6 will be performing at the Opera 
House this evening. Mrs Gordon and I are very 
excited to be attending. 

Works in Satterley Ave are nearing 
completion. Obviously, the weather was 
against them last week and has meant more 
time to finish the job. 

We had a wonderful initial Kindergarten 
Orientation Evening last week with a large 
number of parents braving the wet to hear 
about the program for their children in 2020. 
Enrolments are coming in steadily and we are 
confident of at least 4 classes again next year. 

 

Our Musicale Evening is on next week 
everyone is welcome. We have Bands and 
music performances for all to enjoy. Tuesday 
10th September at 6pm in the School Hall. 

We farewell Healthy Harold this week. He 
has had a lovely time meeting all the students 
in K-4. 

Have a great week. 

Margaret Foott 

Principal 

Message From the Deputy Principal 

The Tell Them From Me student survey 
(Term 3, 2019) 

I am delighted that this Term, our school, 
like many other public schools in the State, will 
participate in a Department of Education 
initiative: the “Tell Them From Me” student 
feedback survey. The survey measures factors 
that are known to affect academic achievement 
and other student outcomes. The focus of the 
NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, 
engagement and effective teaching practices.  

You may remember that our students also 
participated in a “Tell Them From Me” student 
survey in Term 1 this year. Asking students to 
complete the survey twice in one year allows 
us to identify trends in student responses as 
well as track engagement and motivation 
across the school year. 

The survey is a great opportunity for our 
students to provide us with valuable and quick 
feedback on what they think about school life, 
how engaged they are with school and the 
different ways that teachers interact with them. 
More than 6,300 schools in Australia and 
around the world have used “Tell Them From 
Me’ to survey 5.4 million students. Capturing 
the voices of our students will help improve 
how we do things at our school.  

More information about the survey is 
available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
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I want to assure you that the survey is 
confidential. The survey is conducted online 
and will typically take less than 30 minutes to 
complete. It will be administered during school 
hours between 3rd September  and 25 
October. Participating in the survey is entirely 
voluntary. 

A consent form for parents/carers was sent 
home with students last week and if you did not 
want your child to participate they needed to be 
returned by the 2nd September. Copies of the 
form: 
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-
parents. 

 

Kind Regards 

Jacqui Gordon 

 

From The Office 

The SRC will be selling Legacy badges 
and items at recess and lunch.  We have 
badges, pens, keyrings and wrist bands 
available, ranging from $2 - $20.  Please send 
money with your child if you wuld like them to 
purchase from Legacy. Please flyer later in the 
Newsletter. 

Thank you 

 

 

Sport News 

Unfortunately, due to the dreadful weather 
conditions at the end of last week, the Zone 
Athletics Carnival had to be cancelled at the 
last moment. Whilst the forecast was not 
brilliant, often Narrabeen can have its own 
microclimate and history has showed that the 
track can hold up. The decision had to be 
made from the ground by our Zone President 
who made the long trip down from his home at 
Lake Macquarie very early, reaching 
Narrabeen at 7am! Like many of you, I was en-
route myself when I found out we were off. 
Some of our families didn’t receive the 
skoolbag notification so this would be an 
opportune time to remind everyone to please 
update their apps!  

The new date for our Carnival is confirmed 
and will be NEXT Friday 13th, again at 
Narrabeen. An updated permission will be 
coming home. Please ensure that you advise 
whether you need help with transport. 

The 1500m will go ahead as scheduled, 
this Friday at Foxglove Oval, Mt Colah. 

Summer PSSA will restart the week 
following the rescheduled Athletics Carnival. 

Training this week and next at 8am will be: 

Thursday: Relay teams 

Monday: Discus and Shot Put 

Tuesday: Relay teams 

Wednesday: High Jump and Long Jump 

Thursday: Relay teams 

 

Enjoy your week, 

Katrina McGuire & Reg deJager 

Sport Conveners 

 

Acheivement Awards: Years 3-6, Weeks 5&6 

3L Chloe Grove  Aimee Golabek
 Toby Penna  Vivian Sadler 
 Gabby Sancanin 

3M Elena Vaziry  Xavier Winet 
 Rachel Padina  Erica Rainsford 

4S Toby Botes  Caitlin Millar 
 Thomas Robertson       
6D Samira Jama  Eve Beytagh 
 Elise Johnston  Gaurav Kumar     
6J Piper Neatherway Ava Livesey 
 Mia Helvadjian Aston Li 
  

 Library News 

2019 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

Congratulations to the following students 
who have now successfully completed the 
Challenge: Mia Lam, Piper Stratford, Kiran 
Morton, Isla Good, Millie McHutchison and Lula 
Morris. Well done to these wonderful readers!  

The PRC has officially ended for this year. 
Students who participated should have 
registered their books online at 
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html 

We want to again congratulate all the 
students who participated this year. You have 
all discovered the power of reading! Well done! 
Certificates will be distributed at the end of 
Term 4.  

Parent Volunteers 

We wish to thank all the wonderful parents 
who have helped us cover books. Your efforts 
are very much appreciated! 

Many thanks, 

Amanda Kynaston and Shelley Warren 

Teacher Librarians 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html
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OOSH News 

Dear Parents, 

*Please remember that OOSH does not 
open until 7am and therefore we cannot allow 
children to be signed in before 7 – OOSH can 
be held liable if children are signed in prior to 
the official opening times.  

*Please remember that if your child is 
participating in the school Musicale on Tuesday 
10th September they MUST be signed out of 
OOSH beforehand by an authorised contact 
WITH a pin. OOSH is not responsible for 
signing your child out of OOSH any time. 

*We now have drop off buckets at both 
school offices to drop off your plastic bottle lids 
and plastic bread tags – We are overwhelmed 
with the amount of support from the families 
and the outside community 
*Please continue to notify OOSH if you will be 
absent for a session so we can offer it out to a 
family wanting a casual spot. 

Chelsea 

 

Canteen News 

Thanks to last week's helpers!  Don’t forget 
your keep cups for $1 hot chocolates. 

 Helpers Needed! 

Please let me know if you are available to help 
out on the following day: 
Monday 9th September 
 
Helpers for this week: 

Wednesday 4th September 

Lauria Elia 

Thursday 5th September 

Jo Sprague 

Friday 6th September 

Vanessa Bosnich, Kristina Willis, Emma Keen 
(11-2) 

Monday 9th September 

TBC 

Thank you from the TPS CANTEEN 

Haylee & Laura 

 

Music News 

Seven more sleeps to go until the 
Musciale! Please return your permission slip 
ASAP 

Miss Strahle 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Issue 27 – Tuesday 3rd September, 2019 – page 4  

 

 

 

 



Issue 27 – Tuesday 3rd September, 2019 – page 5  

 

 
 

 



Issue 27 – Tuesday 3rd September, 2019 – page 6  

 

 
 

 

Week 7 Band News  

***Important Notice*** 

Second Band Contribution Instalment is Now Overdue 
For Band Parents who have chosen the 2 instalments option,  

your second Band Contribution fee is due immediately! 
-Please deposit to- 

Account Name: TPS Band General Account 

BSB: 633-000 

Account Number: 165 803 875 

Reference: Student’s Name 

Amount: Option 3 - Contributions, own instrument, 2nd instalment = $135 

                 OR 

             Option 4 – Contributions, instrument/percussion hire, 2nd instalment = $235 
 

North Shore Primary School Band Festival is Here!! 
Please Allow Time to Park as it is VERY Busy on surrounding 

Chatswood High School streets  
during the Festival 
September 6th- 8th 

Junior band  

Sat 7th, arrive 11.10am for 11.40am-12.45pm session 

Intermediate band  

Fri 6th, arrive 7.20pm for 7.50-9pm session 

Performance Band  

Sunday 8th, arrive 5.45pm for 6.15-7.30pm session 

Note: Band members stay within the hall for their session  

All Bands for the TPS Musicale – September 10th 
Performers are to arrive 5.30pm at school 

performance begins at 6.15pm 

Please return your permission note to school asap! 

 

“MUSIC BY MOONLIGHT”  
A combined local public school band’s concert on September 21st 

Performance Band will be playing at a late afternoon concert held at 
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Normanhurst West Public School with Grand Finale Piece 

A concert to captivate the audience! 

Please let Mr Rowland and your band manager know if you CAN NOT attend! 

 

Upcoming Band Calendar Dates 

Week Date 
Term 3 

7 Friday-Sunday 

September 6-8                             

North Shore Primary School Concert Band Festival 

Junior band  

Sat 7th, arrive 11.10am for 11.40am-12.45pm session 

Intermediate band  

Fri 6th, arrive 7.20pm for 7.50-9pm session 

Performance Band  

Sunday 8th, arrive 5.45pm for 6.15-7.30pm session 

Note: Band members stay within the hall for their session 

8 Monday September 9 

Tuesday September10 

Assembly 12.20pm – Junior Jazz 

Musicale 6pm-7.15 {Performers arrive 5.30pm} 

9 Saturday Sept 21st Music By Moonlight Concert 

Normanhurst West Public School 

Performance Band 
 

Please note these term 4 dates on your calendar! 
 

Week Date TERM 4 

2 Mon 21 Oct 

Thurs 24 October 

Assembly – Junior band  

Band Committee Meeting 

3 Tues 29 October Junior Band excursion to Huon Park retirement home 

4 Mon 4 Nov Assembly - Intermediate Band  

5 12-13  Nov Country Band Tour (Performance Band) 

7 Tues 26 Nov  

            

Thurs 28 Nov 

Baby Proms –Performance Band (10:30am and 12:15pm) 

Yr 2 Band information Evening – Hall, 7 -8:30pm 

Band Committee AGM 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please e-mail 

Band Director, Mr Rowland at tpsbands@outlook.com, or either of your Band Coordinators 

Kerry Medd or Liz Maund-Arnott at tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com 

mailto:tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com
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